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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MEETING MINUTES

Monday, April 20, 2020

Present:
Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Felicia Bridges, Ramona Butler, Mary Clark-Miller, Lisa R. Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Barbara Des Rochers, Sam Gillette, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Jasmine Martinez, John Nguyen, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Phoumy Sayavong, Charlotte Lee, Joe Bay, Nancy Cayton, John Saenz, Randy Yang
Co-Chairs: 
Stacey Shears, Acting College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Roll Call / Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Pernell called the meeting to order.

Attendees were requested to sign in to the chat feature for roll call. 

A request was made for attendees to review the agenda.

Amendment to the agenda:  Due to conflicting schedules for Mary Clarke-Miller the Participatory Governance Updates were moved to the first item on the agenda after the Review of the Minutes.

Brenda Johnson moved to approve the Agenda

Second by: Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr.

Motion carries.

	2. Review Minutes – 03/09/20

	Co-Chair Pernell requested a review of the March 9th meeting minutes.
Joseph J. Bielanski Jr. moved to approve the minutes
Second by: Sam Gillette

Motion carries.

	3. Participatory Governance Updates - Integrated Planning Committee / Facilities Committee / Tech Committee

	Technology Committee (Report by Mary Clarke-Miller)

· The Tech Committee met with Jennifer Kennedy last week. 

· Co-Chair Clarke-Miller sent her the Tech Plan so that she has it to build ISER, Standard IIIC.

· The committee is hoping to meet this week to start talking about the addendum that they want to put in the plan in response to COVID.

· They will add in what they are doing, the tools they are purchasing to help with the move online, as well as what they are doing moving forward.

· Splash top has been installed on three of the labs and they are trying to get the last two done tomorrow.

· Shared this IT with faculty from CIS and from MMART that are teaching those labs.
· Will do a quick check on Johnny’s room chart to see if there is any additional people that needs to be added to it.

· They will be setting up so that those teachers will be able to sign in and invite the students to come in remotely to use the college computers.

· VPI/ALO Hay commented that in regards to ISER, they appreciate the Tech Committee meeting with Consultant Jennifer Kennedy.
· She requested that she and ALO/Faculty Co-Chair Charlotte Lee be included in every meeting that they have at this point in time for coordination of timelines, etc. with the consultant.

· Dean Johnson added that before she left President Budd requested that she coordinate a meeting and pull the Standard IIIC team together with Jennifer.

· They are scheduled to meet again on the 27th at 10:00 am and will include them going forward.

· Mary will also forward them the details from the last meeting.
Facilities Committee (Report by Shirley Slaughter)
· The committee met last week and talked about the District Facilities Committee which did not meet.

· They talked about the importance of having the custodians come in after we have employees in the building.

· Discussed the District’s recent hire of Ray and Associates.

· They are doing the deep cleaning and sanitation of the building.

· That work is supposed to start this week on the 23rd.

· They were behind at some of the other campuses, but as of now the 23rd is still the start date to have our building deep cleaned and sanitized.

· They spent a considerable amount of time talking about Standard IIIB of which they have received all of the evidence and writings.

· Director Slaughter and Director John Nguyen will be meeting this afternoon to discuss next steps regarding Standard IIIB.

· Also meeting this afternoon to participate in the construction management interviews.

· This is for the construction management taking place at our new building at 2118 Milvia Street.

· There was discussion on what we can do differently going forward.

· Some committee members inquired about how we can keep ourselves safe once we start going back to the campus and teaching.

· There was some concerns about how we are going to ensure that items are sanitized such as computers that faculty use on a regular basis.

· An order was recently placed for bottles of sanitizers for the instructor’s desks.

Integrated Planning Committee (Report by Kuni Hay)

· They last met in March after Roundtable.

· Reviewed the new mission statement and also updated the ISER.
· Discussed the resource allocation model and it changed the course of direction after the APU or the Program Review.

· IPC validates it and that is tied with the college mission.

· For the resource allocation part, originally they were talking about the budget allocation committee format but per President Budd’s recommendation, along with Roundtable’s recommendation as well, they might consider having an advisory out of Roundtable to be able to review the committee needs with the presentation of potential funding sources to be presented to the requesters.

· VPI Hay wrote Standard I this weekend and was able to add that factor into the ISER process, however, this might be an actionable improvement plan; that we’re meeting the Standard but are not done with this whole process.
· For the 2020-2021 budget allocation process when the visiting team comes, we might want to park this as an actionable plan that the college is continuing to work on and finalize around that time.

· This is something she is recommending but as far as the committee goes, they have discussed it and the committee is in agreement to go with that direction of the advisory.

Q. Co-chair Pernell asked if the Budget Advisory committee will be an official Participatory Governance committee.

Response from Director Slaughter: No, it is a task force.

The task force will:

· Present different budget presentations.

· Talk about different funding sources.

· Share Information.

· In regards to the meeting schedule, Director Slaughter added that this was just recently discussed and they are pulling this together but their thoughts are that, on a consistent basis, there would be portions of our Roundtable Committee meetings where we will be discussing what our resources are and how they are being used.

· There would be various presentations during Roundtable.

· It is not a once a year kind of meeting and they are formalizing how it will roll out, which will be soon.

· Kelly noted that the only reason she brought that up, in terms of adding it as an official committee to participatory governance is creating long-term evidence that we have an integrated budget development process.

· Suggested that offline or within IPC they still revisit what is the official IPC recommendation for the college to meet those standards moving forward.

· Is it going to be a task force or should it be indoctrinated into participatory governance.

· The charge could be that it only meets for certain set times of the year.

· It does not have to have regularly scheduled meetings.

· Director Slaughter commented that the budget development process needs to be refined, and have that set in stone. 
· How do they roll out the budget development templates?
· She sees two different things.

1. One part of the task force is helping to develop our process and another portion of that is dedicated to presenting to the community our financials, monies that are coming in. For example, the CARE budget, what will that look like and how will we allocate those funds.

2. It is presentation plus there is the need for us to have that budget development process documented and in place.

· VPSS Shears pointed out that it is a part of Roundtable because it is Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting.

· This was thought to be a good point by Kelly in that it might not need to go into the participatory governance manual but we need to demonstrate evidence through Roundtable meetings and probably have it linked to IPC as well.


	4. Participatory Governance Evaluation Tool

	Leader: Phoumy Sayavong
· The Participatory Governance Self-Evaluation tool is for the most part 90% ready with the content.
· The recommendation was for all of the Participatory Governance committees to plan a date for when they would administer the self-evaluation.

· The recommendation is for it to be administered the next to last or very last meeting of the year to capture the full experience of the academic year.

· An overview of the tool was provided.
· It is a short tool requiring completion for each committee that a respondent serves on.

· The overview included the main participatory governance committees expected to complete the self-evaluation have been included.

· None of the ad hoc committees are included.

· The main component is the Committee Process.

· The components were reviewed a few times.

· The feedback has been incorporated in the self-evaluation tool.

· If there are specific items that a committee would like to add such as a process or any other aspect, College Researcher Sayavong will tailor it to meet the committee’s needs.

· The committees’ charges are added with a scale to note if the committee’s process and actions are aligned to the charge.
· The last question is to describe the committee’s strengths and weaknesses.
· Co-chair Pernell recommended verifying that we have added all of our participatory governance committees to the evaluation tool.
· The Distance Education committee was added to our manual and needs to be added.

· Referencing the Mission and Strategic Goals areas, VPI/ALO Hay added that everything we do in every part of the ISER is asking to see if what we do is actually delivering the mission statement or through the strategic plans, or not. 

Q. Barbara Des Rochers asked when is going to be assessed and where does it get incorporated as far as reporting goes.

Response from Kelly: She thinks it would be very much like Department Chairs and Senate elections and be sent out via mass distribution electronically to people who participate on the committees.

· Assuming the data is compiled, where is it going?

· The specific outcomes for a particular committee will go back to the committee.

· The overall, comprehensive feedback should come back to Roundtable since Roundtable is the owner of the Participatory Governance Manual.

· Acting President Shears added that it would be great if we rolled this out for the spring for committee members to complete.

· When we have that conversation here at Roundtable we will then be talking about the data, but also talking about the process of how it went and if any changes should be made for the next time. 

Q.  In regards to the timeline Kelly asked ALO Hay if in terms of accreditation standards as we are evaluating are participatory governance structure in our committees so that we will meet a standard in Standard IV, so, is it okay if we collect our data and review it at Roundtable in the fall, do we have extra time.
Response from ALO Hay: The concept in writing our story is describing exactly what we are going through as a college.

· For us to be able to send it out and gather information in the fall, we can say right now in ISER we can do A, B, C, D, with that, then this is exactly what we would write.
· In Standard IV, and this one has a little to do with Standard IC as well, we can say that we have an actionable improvement plan.

· If we are meeting the standard and have an actionable improvement plan we can just conclude the evaluation process, discussion and reflection in the fall.

· We can note that to say that is what we are working on and, by the time they come in spring 2021, right before submission, we can do an addendum to say we have said that we were going to do this, we developed an action plan and it has been completed.

· The one that is really important for us to be able to clearly identify is what we talked about, a task force for resource allocation.

Comment from Co-chair Pernell: For future accreditation cycles and also to be able to speak about this, maybe we want to institutionalize this process for participatory governance evaluation by March or April 1st.

· That we will distribute this evaluation form, collect data and share the data in the fall, identifying areas of improve. 

· In the first or second meetings of our individual committees identify how, and during the goal setting for the year for each individual committee.

· Committees should be setting one or two goals annually for that specific committee.

· The feedback coming from this participatory governance data can help to identify what goals can be done for the following year.

· Phoumy asked if we are trying to reaffirm.

· He noted that this self-evaluation has taken place and it was intended to have taken place every year.

· Based on that, he would assume it has been institutionalized.

· He confirmed that this was not done last year and ALO Hay noted that there is no evidence to substantiate the fact that we have done it previously.

· Co-chair Pernell noted that if we actually go through the motions of what our process is going to be every year, we will meet the standard moving forward.

· The recommendation is to send the evaluation out soon and discuss it early fall and tie that with the goals that they would make based on the mission and strategic values and goals.

· The Participatory Governance Manual review should happen annually as well.

· Recommended that a timeline be produced.

Co-chair Pernell recommended a motion to approve the evaluation tool, move it forward and have all of the committees begin submitting responses to the survey so that we have some data to review this fall.

Motion to endorse the tool: Sam Gillette
Second by: Kuni Hay

Statement by Co-Chair Pernell: If we can collect our data this term and get the data for the first meeting this fall, we can identify goals and also identify recommendations for revisions to committee charges.
Motion is to adopt to evaluation tool for Participatory Governance Manual and move to distribute this semester.

All in favor

Motion carries. 

	5. Institutional Self Evaluation Report (ISER) Timeline Revision

	Leader:  Kuni Hay
· Communications were sent out on the 10th of April to steering committee members.

· Thursday is the deadline for narratives going in.

· Phoumy has been sent Standard 1A and Standard 1C, and 1B will be coming by this Thursday.

· Standard IIA is being worked on by VPI Hay and primarily Ari Krupnick.

· Standard IIC is being worked on by Susan Truong and Acting President Shears.

· Dean Lisa Cook is helping with Standard IIB.

· Standard IV is looking good.

· She has started to share some of the narrative draft that is in alignment with the ACCJC guidelines

· They have a very prescriptive way of writing.

· The week of the 27th Charlotte Lee and VPI Hay will go in to see how the District narrative provided in late February, might fit into their thinking.

· If it doesn’t they will have a bullet point of summary to bring it to the steering committee for their opinion and to the respective participatory governance groups who interface with the district services in order to have their feedback as well.

· The week of May 4th is the revision and feedback about the insertion of the district portion in the narrative.

· In the section of the “Function Map”, all 127 prompts have to be looked at and identifying which responsibility belongs to the college, which ones for the District and which ones are shared. 

· The delineation of responsibility chart needs to be address.

· She and Charlotte will work to have the chart ready for discussion.

· Probably per Standard they will give it to the participatory governance groups.

· The week of May 11th they would like to share the draft with the Participatory Governance groups, Senates, Chairs, DE, Assessment, Tech Committee, IPC, Roundtable, etc. to get feedback.

· Summer is the time they want to clean up the website and then the evidence.

· Acting President Shears asked if the time uploaded as she just want to make sure we have evidence.

· VPI/ALO Hay agreed.
Q.  Barbara Des Rochers asked when the accreditation visit will happen.

Response from VPI/ALO Hay: In the spring.  Probably the 1st or 2nd week of March.

Barbara also wondered if they have reassessed their timeline on their end, given the issues with closures.

Response: No they haven’t. They haven’t provided an extension.

· VPI Hay is in the process of trying to connect with Jennifer Kennedy so that she can be more a part of the colleges’ team process.

· We have a process to communicate with ACCJC and it was a very clear directive from the Chancellor that the ALOs should be the ones to communicate with our ACCJC contacts.

· We want to honor the process.

· Regarding the impact of COVID-19, they have tried to see if they could give us an extension but no, they're not giving us that yet.

· ALO Hay indicated that they are still working on how we might address it.

· As soon as they get that information she will email everyone.



	6. Emergency Assistance for Students

	Leaders: John Nguyen / Martin De Mucha Flores
· Director Nguyen reported that last Friday he sent out an email to all the BCC students to let them know that we have resources for financial emergencies.

· It has been advertised on our webpage as well so that students will be able to receive any financial support that they need during this time.

· On the berkeleycitycollege.edu front page, the first thing that you'll see is something that says, “Resource for Financial Emergencies”.
· Once you click on that, it will redirect you to a page that is all about emergency assistance.

· On this page itself, there is a form that students are able to fill out where they will be able to receive emergency grants.

· For example $100 to Trader Joes or Safeway in the form of a gift card, or for other essential need grants.

· The form is pretty self-explanatory, and simple.

· There is just a few questions.

· It will take about two business days to process it and then get back to the students.

· They have also compiled a list of external resources to provide support for our students such as academic support, child care, food, medical support, mental health recovery and also scholarships, technology, transportation and other resources as well.

· They have also compiled a list of external resources where students will be able to reach out to external organizations to find support during this time.

· Associate Dean Martín De Mucha Flores shared that the funding sources are coming from four different places right now.

· The Hungry Free Campus, our Student Equity and Achievement funds, and our Project Success funds and, once we get our CARES Act funds from the federal government, those will also be put into play.

· Regarding the Hungry Free funds, because of John's great work with the Berkeley Food Network, we were able to use those $14,000 to go directly to food gift cards.

· In Student Equity and Achievement $20,000 was set aside to meet essential needs.

· This is anything that can be covered from a car repair, family emergency, childcare needs, any of those types of essential needs.

· Funds are also available through a program called Project Success. There's $20,000 in available funds.

· The reason why they are sharing this is that what they are doing on the back end is that each of these programs has specific criteria.

· As students apply, they are going to be able to be flexible and make sure that they are able to fund as many requests as possible.

· When the CARES Act funds get here, they will have that criteria as well.

Quick Snapshot

· As of this afternoon 91 responses from students were received

· 44 of those responses are students who say they need emergency food grant.

· That's a gift card of $100

· 81 students have shared that they need some type of essential needs grant.
· They have allowed students to select both options; that they need food and they need the emergency grant.

· The goal for he and John this afternoon is to start reviewing these and distributing the funds through the financial aid office so students can receive an automatic deposit through their accounts.

· Acting President Shears added that the emergency assistance that John and Martin discussed is something that's happening at all of the campuses in our district.

· Every campus has the Project Success funds, the SEA funds, and the grocery gift cards.
· The additional thing that we have, which she gave credit to Janine Greer for our partnership with the Berkeley Food Network, is that through the Alameda County Food Bank they're also providing, free of cost, grocery bags for students who go to the warehouse on ninth and university.

· She will keep working with John and Martin on making sure it's really clear on the website, where to find that information.
· Director Slaughter asked if Martin and/or John would be willing to send out an email to us just listing each of the things that we're doing with respect to students.

· Kudos were given to Student Services for the work they have done around COVID-19 in support of students.

· It was asked if the funds will go against their financial aid.

· Response from Acting President/VPSS Shears was, “No it will not”.

· She noted that nice thing about this work with the other VPSS’ is at the colleges. Is that they have all been working on this with financial aid folks and VC Siri Brown.
· They wanted to make sure that wasn't the case for students.

· In addition, there is more support that is going to need to be really, clearly explained for undocumented students that can't get DREAM Act funds.
· Barbara Des Rochers expressed concern that it is that $14,000 and $100 gift cards is for enough for 140 students 91 have applied. She wondered if that's going to be enough.
· She noted that her real question was can a student go back if they have more than one emergency.

· Response from Acting President/VPSS Shears was that she thinks eventually they will be able to because we're about to get our CARES Act funding. For BCC it is showing up as $922,000.

· There's going to be a process where folks at the district and the college's get together to figure out the allocation of those funds.
· That's only part of what we're going to receive and their requirement is that 50% be allocated in direct assistance to students.
· The hundred dollar gift cards are partially because we can't operate our very well-attended food pantry anymore because of the shelter-in-place.

· Martin added that the other part of this as this takes us through June is that after June we will be able to make another decision about how we allocate funds.

· It's end of the fiscal year and in particular for SEA it will be reallocated come July 1st so we can make another allocation to take us through the rest of the year.
Chromebooks
Document: BCCPresReport15April2020_fd1

· Acting President/VPSS Shears also wanted to share the college’s Chromebooks distribution.

· It is going to come up at the Board meeting tomorrow night so she wanted to make sure people are aware of it. 

· Martín reported that they have been busy giving out Chromebooks.

· To date we have distributed 81 to students.
Survey Results as of April 15, 2020

· 910 Surveys Completed
· 380 responded no laptop or other support required
· 230 responded no laptop is needed but requested tutoring, counseling or basic needs support
· 300 responded yes a laptop is requested
· 222/300 laptop requests were complete surveys
· 182 unduplicated requests for a laptop
Total Distributed to Date:     
81

· For the students who needed some type of support they have those students’ emails and contacts and shared them with the appropriate areas that they're actually being outreached to either by email or by phone calls.

· He noted that what was interesting was when they looked at the students who actually needed a laptop it was 300 students. 222 of them were fully completed surveys, where we had all their information available.

· Of those there were 182 who were unduplicated saying that they needed a laptop and we could actually provide them a laptop because they met our criteria.

· Of the 182 unduplicated, 81 of them have picked up a Chromebook as of today.

· They will receive a fresh allotment of 140 Chromebooks on Tuesday and will get those inventoried and put those out, to be checked out to students.

· That's going to be done a little bit differently.

· Prior to this they were holding open hours.

· They will coordinate with the library to hold specific hours where students can let the library know that they're going to come in and an appointment will be scheduled for them to pick up the Chromebook.
· There was never a huge flow of students standing at the door to check out a laptop, they instead trickled in.

· To minimize the risk of our staff and our students we're moving to an appointment base with very narrow windows.

	7. Summer Schedule Clarification

	Leader: Kuni Hay
· The printed version of the summer schedule didn't get augmented but there's a disclaimer saying that all of our classes are online for the summer.

· What they were able to do, thanks to Johnny Dong, is to go into prompt and one-by-one per section, remove the location of the classes that were to be held as face-to-face. Everything says online.
· Laney and COA wiped out all the times and put everything online, but BCC left the times.

· If the faculty members choose to meet distance education during the time that they originally had scheduled, they can still have a choice to do so as Title V indicates that distance education is both asynchronous and synchronous. And so it's a nice option for faculty members to be able to decide how they want to offer those DE modalities.
· Counselors, Chairs, and faculty have been made aware of it.

· Moving forward with Student Services, John, and also the PIO, Felicia Bridges, we would need some communication for the students to be able to make sure that they are aware of this, even though John has created the website link.
· In response to Barbara Des Rochers’ question VPI Hay clarified that the other colleges are still doing all online but how they changed the prompt is that they removed the times.
· Barbara commented that the time that the classes meet should be there.

· Academic Senate President Pernell agreed also stating that you should still say the time period when you're supposed to be working on this class is this time period, but it will meet online.

· This is so students can map out when they need to have their online responsibilities.

· Co-chair Pernell proposed a new agenda item for the next Roundtable meeting to be about fall 2020.

· We should be proactive about the shelter in place, or even having a more sparse distance in our building in the fall by having some of our classes actually move to be online; a higher percentage than we already have.

· VPI Hay requested that Senate President Pernell also bring it to the District Academic Senate because we need the district decision in order for us to be able to move.
· For faculty who want to teach online and to actually help everyone to space out and, especially to support our career technical education courses that require face-to-face for their certificates, some classes that can be taught online should be taught online, at least for the fall.
· VPI Hay brought it to the District Office’s attention that BCC’s space is different and can't spread apart and it is a safety matter.

· Barbara Des Rochers added that for the lab classes, not just for the CE but all of the science classes, if we are thinking about spacing they can do that but will need to add more sections. She asked if they will know ahead of time so they can work through who is going into lab at what time.

	8. Governance Updates - Faculty Senate / Classified Senate / ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)

· Senate elections and department chair elections are starting today.

· They did a moment of silence for Joe Doyle at their last meeting and are in the process of creating a Resolution of Acknowledgement for Joe.
· Any anecdotal, fun memories or professional memories of Joe should be forwarded to both Kelly Pernell and Mary Clarke- Miller.

Classified Senate (No Report)

· Classified Senate met last week and are also meeting tomorrow.

· The met last week as a wellness check-in since the hadn’t met since the shelter-in-place.

· They did a quick check-in to see how everyone was doing and to just get an understanding if anyone needed assistance with their work or assistance with their work schedule.

· They communicated some of their concerns regarding emails coming in at odd times and also just wanting supervisors and folks to be aware of a work schedule.

· They are working very hard during this time and getting emails at odd hours is a bit taxing.

· At the upcoming meeting tomorrow, they willl be discussing the new communication protocols and, so far, that's just one of the items on the agenda.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (Report by John Nguyen)

· ASBCC met last week in order to talk about anything that was a concern for students.

· From the student side, they were pretty excited that we have emergency financial assistance coming up.

· They didn’t think that was going to happen
· Elections for student government will be coming up soon.

· The application period closed on Friday last week.

· The great thing is that Berkeley City College is ahead.

· There are a lot of candidates who are wanting to run for student government.
· A lot of our students will be on the polling page.

· AC Transit will appear on the elections as well.

· If students vote “Yes”, we will continue AC Transit for Berkeley City College and for the Peralta system. However, if students end up voting “No”, then we won't have AC Transit.
· The elections end on Tuesday, May 12th.

	9. Adjourn Meeting

	Co-chair Pernell adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, May 11, 12:20 p.m., via Zoom


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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